Minutes from Shared Governance Committee Meeting, Tuesday, January 13, 2009.

In Attendance:  Dr. Linda Armstrong, Mr. Winn Brewer, Dr. Jim Couch, Dr. Bill Huddleston, Dean Vagn Hansen,  Mr. Bradley Peeden, and Vice President David Shields.  Dr. Terry Richardson, Mrs. Sandra Poole, and Vice President Steve Smith were absent.
The meeting was called to order at 3:30.

The agenda was approved.
The group discussed and set the times for future meetings.  The committee agreed to meet in BG 318 @ 3:30 on January 26, February 9, February 23, and March 9.  It was agreed that the group would evaluate during the March 9 meeting whether or not it would be necessary to meet bi-weekly or monthly for the remainder of the semester.
Dr. Huddleston reported that meetings with President Cale had been scheduled.  Like in the past the Shared Governance Committee would be meeting monthly with the president.  Dr. Huddleston indicated that he would seek the committee’s inputs before these gatherings and would relay the results of any such discussions to the group.

The group discussed in general terms the selection of the Mr. Terry Bowden as the new football coach.  All seemed to agree that they felt that he was a very good choice and his appointment was very positive for the University. 

Dr. Huddleston indicated that the results from the Faculty Senate ‘s Ad Hoc Committee concerning the Shared Governance system had been completed, but that discussion of the findings should be deferred to the January 26 meeting when hopefully Dr. Richardson could share the results with the committee.

Dr. Huddleston reported that a copy of the Shared Governance survey had been shared with the Staff Senate. Their review was expected by the end of the week and that the group could then discuss ways of administering the survey at the next meeting.

The group discussed the University’s response to the 9% proration ordered by Governor Riley.  There was a consensus that the plan provided by the President’s office was the best under the circumstances.  The group also commended President Cale for his openness and discussion of the plan with the University Community.  The committee also noted that the Executive Council should be thanked for their hard work and efforts developing an approach that protected the University’s mission.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25.

